GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 4 September 2017
Present:
Kirsteen McDonald


- Treasurer


Lesley Britton



- Parent Member

Claire Kilfedder



- Parent Member
Donna Swanson


- Parent Member

Jonathan Godfrey


- Parent Member
Helen McLaughlin


- Staff Member
Cat Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council
Visitors:
 Helen Macindoe, Bernadette Sinclair, Claire Neil, Katrina Taylor, Heather Doig, Laura Shankland, Angela Lyttle, Angela Keirnan, Cllr. McPake and Cllr. Lennon.



Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald opened the meeting and welcomed everyone especially new P.1 mums and Councillors. There are four vacancies for parent members at present.
Apologies: Teresa Aitken, Rev. Slater and Cllr. Doolan
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Accepted. Claire Kilfedder proposed and Kirsteen McDonald seconded. 
Matters Arising: None
Correspondence: None
Head Teacher Report: 
Staffing and Classes - Reduced teaching staffing, increased support assistant hours.
	Class
	Size
	Teacher
	Support Assistant

	P1/2
	20
	Helen Macindoe / Jill Carus
	Marion Kiernan

	P2/3
	18
	Stephanie Lawson
	Alison Morris

	P3/4
	20
	Helen McLaughlin
	Caitlyn O’Byrne

	P4/5
	20
	Kirsty Wright
	Ann Cairns

	P5
	20
	Gemma McGowan
	Susan Moultrie

	P6/7
	21
	Lauren Mackay/ Jill Carus
	Lynn Fulton


Emma Kirk – Relax Kids, Wednesdays

Frances Benson – Classroom Assistant
Jean Thompson Senior Clerical Tuesday - Friday

Nancy Rutherford – Senior Clerical Monday, Clerical Assistant Tuesday, ASNA Wed – Fri

PEF - Plan now in place and will be implemented throughout the year.
SIP - Has been approved by NLC. Working on 3 areas this year.
· Maths and Numeracy

· Literacy

· Raising Attainment through Health and Well-being

Homework - Last year a survey of parents found that the homework was not liked. To work on improving this we would like to ask some Parent Council members and any member of Parent Forum to play an active role in a working party to improve this area.
Attendance - We are working to improve this year. If your child is absent you will receive a phone call and then a text message if there is no response. We expect parents to contact the school if their child is not in school. We will be promoting positive rewards throughout the year to encourage good attendance. 
Should we have no word from you regarding your child’s absence the HT may arrive at your door to ask why your child is not in school. We are concerned that a parent may think their child is in school and they are not.

Out of Hours Learning - In order that we can provide a variety of opportunities for our children we are looking for parent volunteers to run lunchtime or after school clubs. These don’t need to be heavily planned clubs, they could be play-doh, construction, homework, reading etc. If you would be able to commit to some time to use a talent or provide supervision we would be delighted to have you.
Copies of School Improvement Plan, School Improvement Report and breakdown of Pupil Equity fund were given to each member.
Staff Report: Helen McLaughlin reported all classes had settled well. Parents were asked to check bags and homes for reading books these should be returned to school. P.E. kit – no football colours and no jewellery.
There was a discussion on quality of uniforms from Tesco and Scotcrest. Helen Macindoe suggested having a fashion show at the Christmas Fayre.
Treasurers Report: Kirsteen McDonald gave her report and said she will be putting everything on Facebook. Attached is the Statement of Income & Expenditure. She asked how many P.7 pupils were going to Kilbowie this year? Cat said 10 P.7 pupils will be going on 27 November this year. Kirsteen said Parent Council will give each child £5 to spend.
Parent Report: Kirsteen asked about P.4/5 and P.5 assemblies. Mrs Calvert said the assemblies will be by class not stage.
It was mentioned some children were not eating their lunch. Mrs Calvert said there are two members of staff from each school monitoring at lunch time. Helen Macindoe said P.1 would be early lunch for August and September.

Kirsteen asked about water bottles. Helen Macindoe said she was waiting for delivery of P.1 bottles.

Claire Kilfedder asked if SumDog would be on going. Cat Calvert said yes it would be.
Co-opted Report: Kirsteen gave Teresa Aitken’s report in her absence: The new name for Neighbourhood House is now the Glenboig Development Trust. There will be outdoor Gym equipment in the park. The Halloween walk is now on Saturday, 28th October 6.00pm -8.00pm, they are looking for volunteers to help out usually from P.4 and above.  The Christmas Lights switch on will be on Saturday, 2nd December 1.00pm – 3.30pm.  There will be a Fayre and Santa's grotto in the Centre and then onto the Cenotaph for the switching on of the lights.
Helen Macindoe said her P.1 class loved their trip to the Community Centre and the Park also the allotments beside the Big Shop.

Rev. Dave Slater e-mailed his report and Cat Calvert read the following: 
‘Bible Club’ - Following a successful if small trial before the summer, Pastor Steve Marr and myself would propose to continue the lunchtime ‘Bible Club’, however his schedule for the coming term is still to be clarified therefore we cannot yet propose a day of the week or start date. Hopefully this will become clear in the next week or so.

Religious Observance Assemblies - I have resumed regular visits for ‘RO Assemblies’ - these dates and those for end of term services have been arranged as Harvest - 11 October, RO Assembly - 23 November, Christmas - 22 December, RO Assembly - 2 February, Easter - 28 March, RO Assembly - 18 May, Summer Service - 27 June - however these (particularly the RO dates) can be subject to change. Pastor Marr joined me for last week’s one and it is possible that a ‘Reader in training’ who is working with me over the next several months will join in on some occasions, subject to Mrs Calvert’s approval.

Film Shows - Glenboig Church will be running their monthly film shows again, normally the last Friday of the month.  Any assistance in selecting appropriate films and publicising would be much appreciated - anticipated dates will be 29 September, 27 October, 24 November, and a Christmas one to be decided - would 15 or 22 December be preferable?

Boys/Girls Brigade - 1st Gartcosh Boys Brigade (Weds) and 1st Gartcosh Girls Brigade (Mon) have resumed for the session and both welcome children from Glenboig & district as well as Gartcosh. If there were sufficient interest from volunteers to be officers & leaders I would of course be delighted to support and see 1st Glenboig companies (re)formed. Any enquiries on these matters please let me know.

As always I remain very willing to contribute to the life of the school within the constraints of looking after 4 churches (currently, normally only 2!) and welcome class visits, visits to the church building, or discussions with teachers or parents if requested.

Finally (shameless plug alert) - on Saturday past I completed the ‘5 Ferry Challenge’ (Cycling 53 miles and lots of hills across 4 stages on Arran, Kintyre, Cowal & Bute) in aid of healthcare projects in Malawi (particularly raising funds for an ambulance boat to cut the travel time to hospital for lakeside communities to get to hospital - from 3-4hours to 1.5 hrs) - if anyone wishes to donate to this, it can be done online at mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/davidslater4 

A.O.C.B: The annual AGM will be on Monday, 9 October, currently there are 4 parent member vacancies this includes 3 office bearer vacancies. Kirsteen said she was willing to be Chairperson and Treasurer. Letters will go out to Parent Forum tomorrow. At present we have 8 Parent Member positions and 3 are needed for a quorum. Three members need to be trained for selection panel of Head Teacher and or Depute posts.
Cllr. McPake said it was good to see so many attending the meeting and is happy to come and support the school.

Cllr. Lennon said he was also happy to support the school.

Cat thanked the Parent Council for fundraising efforts and giving so much to the school. It is very much appreciated.

Date of next meeting:  Monday, 9 October 2017
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